
TOWN OF HARWICH

WASTEWATER SUPPORT COMMITTEE
Donn Griffin Room
Tuesday, February 6, 2018, 8:30am
MINUTES

Present:  Sharon Pfleger, Chair, Christopher Harlow, Noreen Donahue, Peter Hughes
Not Present: Ann Howe
Also present:  Town Administrator Chris Clark, CDM Wastewater Consultant David Young, Water Superintendent Dan Pelletier, Larry Ballantine, BoS Liaison, and others.
Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 8:30 AM by Chairperson Sharon Pfleger and taped for Channel 18.
Public Comment 

None at this time. 
Approval of Minutes

Minutes of 1/23/18:    Motion to approve by Peter Hughes



Seconded by Chris Harlow
Vote: Yes-4 No-0
Minutes of 1/16/18:    Motion to approve by Peter Hughes




Seconded by Chris Harlow

Vote: Yes-4 No-0
Minutes of 1/17/18:    Motion to approve by Peter Hughes




Seconded by Chris Harlow

Vote: Yes-4 No-0
Updates from Town Administrator
David Young of CDM joined Chris Clark for a Wastewater Project update. David presented a timeline of the project as well as a timeline of dates important to the SRF (State Revolving Fund) process.  The State Revolving Fund provides loans to communities for certain projects at a rate of 0% to 2%.  SRF sometimes forgives amounts loaned as well.  CDM submitted an application on behalf of Harwich last year and currently we are at the top of the list for potential awardees should all the necessary criteria be met.
In order to proceed with the SRF process this year, Harwich would have to vote successfully to fund the Wastewater construction at their May 2018 Town Meeting.  Then an application would proceed with the State in October of 2018 with bidding occurring in the Spring of 2019 and construction in the East Harwich target area estimated to begin in May of 2019.  The end result of this schedule would be that homeowners would begin connections to the sewer line during the Summer of 2021.
If there is not a successful vote in May of 2018, then the SRF process would be re-initiated and the schedule would slide back one year.

There was a discussion regarding the Article slated for Town Meeting in May of 2018.  That article tentatively includes a request for $ 20 million for construction of Phase II.  Some folks have stated that they prefer to have bids before we go to Town Meeting for approval; others prefer the design process to be further along. Dave Young stated that the design process is approximately 25% to 30% complete as of this time.  Ultimately the BoS will vote to determine what is included in the May 2018 Article.

Another component of successful application for the SRF process is the establishment of Land Use Management which CDM is currently working on.

There was discussion of many questions from homeowners in the East Harwich target area.  It was agreed that the greatest concern is having the area designated for construction next year to be defined and finalized.  This is part of the process of preliminary design that CDM Smith is currently working on.  Dave Young stated that the area should be defined by approximately late March or early April of 2018.
Once we have that final map, we can better address homeowners’ issues including the expense of grinder pumps.

As to homeowners’ issues with funding the cost of the hook-ups, Chris Clark asked if the Committee could coordinate a meeting with some local bankers along with the community to have the banks provide presentations on what funding products might be available.

Further as to funding hook-ups, Noreen Donahue stated that she plans to look at a program that would provide some relief for lower income residents in the target area.  One method might be to model an “exemption” program similar to Assessing’s Senior Exemption but a program for all low income, not limited to Seniors.  Ms. Donahue will pursue this and bring topic back for discussion when more information is available. 

There were further discussions as to developing some method to better be able to guestimate individual homeowners’ hook-up costs.  Sharon Pfleger would like more scenarios of homes with sewer connections coming from the back of the home which is very common in this area.  Dan Pelletier suggested that we could make a template of the components of the costs, such as driveway location, landscaping issues and basement options.  The Committee may continue looking at this approach.
Peter Hughes left the meeting at 10:05 AM; Chris Harlow left at 10:15 AM.
All other agenda items were tabled as there was no quorum remaining.
Next Meeting Date
Next meeting will be an evening meeting held on Thursday, February 15, 2018 at 6:00 PM in Town Hall.
Adjournment
10:15 AM
Minutes submitted by Noreen Donahue, Clerk.


